# **PTO Meeting Minutes**

#### DATE

#### In attendance

Ryan Welnetz, Kristen VerHaagh, Ashley Balck, Kristin Collar, Lauren Cornette, Bree Francour, Teri Athey, Noah Cornette

Kristen called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm.

### Secretary's Report-Lauren Cornette

PTO minutes were published in the January 3<sup>rd</sup> newsletter. Teri Athey motioned to accept the minutes and Kristin Collar seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried. Secretary's minutes were approved and accepted.

#### Treasurer's Report-Kristin Collar

Kristin handed out overall financials.

Money Market = \$5441.69

Checking = \$8981.82

Teri Athey motioned to accept the report. Ashley Balck seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried. The Treasurer's report was accepted.

#### Principal's Report-Ryan Welnetz

- ~Holiday Concert-Principal Welnetz had a few questions if future concerts can be recorded for those who cannot attend or would like to view it again. The conversation was brought to the table if this option would be worth investigating. There was discussion to have the concerts recorded and sell copies of the concert for a fee versus live streaming concerts. Mr. Welnetz stated that he will ask other schools if they are doing any kind of live streaming or recording of the concerts.
- ~Sweetheart Auction-An important part of the PTO. Every year it is important to improve our processes to ensure success year after year.

# <u>Vice President's Report</u> - Ashley Balck

- ~The teachers and students are continuing to work on their art projects in preparation for the upcoming Sweetheart Auction.
- ~December celebrations-Great feedback from the teachers and students. There has been some ideas of possibly changing up the times for the different celebrations throughout the year. Looking for feedback and conversation lead by the teachers. These festivities are designed to celebrate all the children, a school wide event.

## President's Report - Kristen VerHaagh

- ~The last of the auction items are being picked up. A few surprise items have been recently donated for the upcoming auction.
- ~ The classroom baskets are currently being assembled and each class should be able to produce 2 themed baskets. A lot of wonderful donations have been collected.
- ~Working on finishing up the communications, signage and sign-ups for the Sweetheart Auction.

# **Committee Reports**

Labels/Box Tops: Teri Athey—The last of soup labels have been collected and submitted. When the final credit comes Principal Welnetz will make the final purchase of recess equipment. The funding for future recess equipment will be discussed later. The last drive for the box tops we sent in for \$105.80. This brings the grand total thus far to \$956.00. There will be a final box top drive for the school coming in the next couple of weeks.

Parent/Teacher Conferenaces: Dinner provided by Hanson. Details to come at a later date.

#### **Announcements**

No new business

Next Meeting Tuesday February 6 at 6:30pm in the library.

# Adjourn-

Motion to adjourn was made at 7:08 pm by Teri Athey, Kristin Collar seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lauren Cornette, PTO Secretary